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PROCEEDINGS

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE JOHN CORBETT:
This is the time and place scheduled for a hearing on
two Complaints. The first is the Complaint of Linda
Lesko versus Verizon North’Incorporated,4 This
Complaint was docketed with the Pennsylwvania Public
Utility COmmissibn at C~0001488€‘ |

The second Complaint is Mary Ann
Kaschalk versus Verizon North Incorporated and this
Complaint was docketed at C-20015851.

I'm Administrative Law Judge Jchn

|Corbett and I've been assigned to hear this case and to

render an Initial Decision.~'We have in the hearirg
room this morning, Linda Lesko representing herself and
Louise Knight representing Verizon North Incorporated.
On the teléphone, appearing by telephone, this morning
we have the Complainant Mary Ann Kaschalk.

Before we go any further this morning,

let me just indicate that on February 1lth, I received

a letter from District Justice Mary Ann Zanghi, I

believe is the spelling. That's Z-A-N-G-H-I. District

Justice Zanghi apparently has an office in Vinco or

iMineral Point, Pennsylvania. And she wrote to me

‘concerning her desire to obtain EAS from Jackscon

Township to the Ebensburg Area. I will share this

Commonwealth Court Reporting Cowpany
, 700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvaria 17012

.51
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letter with Counsel for Verizon and also with Ms.
Legko, | |
Can you hand that down, please?
So that ycu know what they are deoing,

Ms. Kaschalk, they are passing the letter around and

they're reading the letter. Do I have any comments
1from your Ms. Lesko or from you Ms. Knight concerning -

this letter from District Justice Zanghi? Ms. Lesko?

MS. LESKO: I don‘:kthink 50, Yoﬁr Honor.
JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Ms. Knight.
MS. KNIGHT:;Whén you say comments “ka,
JUDGE CORBETT: Comments. Objections.

MS., KNIGHT: Are we suggesting that that

be introduced into the record?

JUDGE CORBETT: No one has moved for its
admission at this point. Let me just say that Ms.
Zanghi apparently is not here this morning. 1Is Mary

Ann Zanghi in the hearing rcom today? - Okay.

‘Apparently Ms. Zanghi is not in the hearing rocm. And

I take it, Ms. Knight, that you would object to my

consideration of the lettexr or the letter's admission

into the record?

MS. KNIGHT: I object it being moved into

the record; yes. I would make that objecticn.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. 8o that it's

Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
700 Lisburrn Road ; ‘
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

(717)761-7150 1-800-334-1063
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clear on the record and that the parties understand,

this is a legal proceeding and we are bound by the
Ruleg of Evidence. Anyone who presents testimony in
the case must be present and able to not only give

testimony but also be subject to Cross-Examination.

Otherwise, there are due process issues involved. So

for that reason, I'm not going to consider the letter

of District Justice Mary Ann Zanghi and it can not be
admitted into the record. 1t will not be marked and

identified and it will not be moved into the record.

Also, 1 received from Ms. Lesko in

‘response to the Protective Crder, I received her

written consent to be bound by the terms of that

Protective Order concerning certain proprietary

information that Verizon North wishes to present in

this hearing,, I received that Agreemént to comply with

the Protective Order on January 31. Did you file this

with the Commission in Harrisburyg, Mr. Lesko; cr did
you just send me the original?

MS. LESKO: I guess s I'm gorry, Your

Honor . I had contacted consumer advocate Joel Chegkis

and he -~~~ under his direction I mailed them to Ms.

Knight .
JUDGE CORBETT: To Ms. Knight. Ms.
Knight has them? All right. |
Commonwealth Court Reportlng Company

700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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MS. KNIGHT: Yes, I do.

JUDGE CORBETT: That would be good. That

would be sufficient.

MS., KNIGHT: I have one from Ms, Kaschalk

JUDGE CORBETT: You have ons for Ms,
Kaschalk also?
MS., KNIGHT: Yes, I do.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Very good.

So did anyore else agree to be bound by that Protective

Order that you're aware of, Ms. Knight?

MS. KNIGHT: No, Your Honor. So I assume

that anyone in the hearing room would either have to

agree or absence themselves during that testimeny.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. What Ms. Knight is

referring to is thé fact that Verizoﬁ North aﬁticipates
‘presenting proprietary information during this hearing.
,Proprietary information wéuld mean information that the
;telease of which may be harmful to Verizon if its

competitors obtain that information. For that reason

Verizon has asked that that information, that

information only, be placed under protective seal so

that only the Commission and the parties to the case

have access to it in order to litigate this matter and

to review this matter before the Commission.

Commonwealth Court Reporting Company‘k
700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

(717)76L-7150 1 800-324-12063
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S Ms. Legko and Ms. Kascha.k hawve

agreed to be bound by the terms of the Protective Order

and not disclosing that information to anyone'élse

outside of these proceedings. And anyone who does not
’agree to the terms of the Protective Order would be
kaéked to leave the hearing room and will not be able to
{lobtain any of the informatién that is placed under

| Protective Order.

MS. KNIGHT: 1 also have to request that

you do not share the testimony, the proprietary version

of that.

MS. LESKO: I don't have the prdprietary

Hversion.

MS. KNIGHT: I sent you copies of both.

JUDGE CORBETT: It should bé ori. the front
of the prepared direct testimony. 'Thé statement at the
tcp sayse contains confidential or proprietary
information.

MS. KNIGHT: You should have gotten two

coplies.

MS. LESKO: Okay.
MS. KNIGHT: One of those is proprietary.
MS. LESKO: I might have it here.

MS. KNIGHT: If it says it's proprietary

5 Hit's marked in bold.

Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
700 Liskburn Road
Camp Hill, Pemnsylvania 17011
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MS. LESKO: Am I allowed to write on

‘this?

JUDGE CORBETT: Oh, absolutely. That's

your copy-.

MS. KNIGHT: This is yours. You just

can't share the proprietary version.

' MS. LESKO: I understand that.
JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. For the record,
there are three other persons in the room other than

Ms. Lesko, Ms. Knight and her witness that will sponsor

the prepared testimony.

MS. LESKO: Your Honor, may I ask a

guestion?

JUDGE CORBETT: You may.
MS. LESKO: Was this information also

forwarded to the consumer advocate Attorney Joel

Cheskis?
| JUDGE CORBETT: You'll have to ask Ms.
Knight.
MS. KNIGHT: Yes. Thé noﬁ«proprietary
éversxon;

MS. LESKO: Jus: nan-propriétary?
MS., KNIGHT: He‘sknot é party. 1f they
aré not a party they can’t see the proprietary version.
He understood that. |
Commonwealth Court Repbrtlng Company
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 :
(717}761-7150 1-800-334-1063
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MS. LESKO: He did not eXplaln it that

.vway‘to me. I'm sorry for this inconvenience, but it

{lwas not explained that way to me.

JUDGE CORBETT: Does the explanation this

morning, doeg that help you, Ms. Lesko, to understand?

MS. LESKO: I thinx so. I'm sorry for

‘the mix-up.

JUDGE CORBETT: That's all right. You

don't have to be sorry. No apologies are necessary.

It's just that we want to make sure that only parties

llwho have signed the agreement to be bound by the
Protective Order, or parties who agreed to ke bound by
the terms of the Protective Order have access to the

proprietary information.

MS. LESKO: Thank you.

JUDGE CORBETT: You're welcome. Any

other questions with regard to proprietary information?

MS. LESKO: Are we allowed to agree -~-?

JUDGE CORBETT: The other parties? I

would think so. Ms. Knight, do you have any comments

or objections to the other three parties in the room

agreeing to be bound by the terms of the Protective

‘Ofder?f/

MS. KNIGHT: To begin with theyire not

parties.

Commonwealth Cocurt Reporting Company
700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{(717;761-7150 ‘ 1-800-334-1063
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JUDGE CORBETT: I understand.
MS. KNIGHT: They are attendees,
JUDGE CORBETT: Okay.

MS. KNIGHT: I'm trying to remember

lexactly what the language of --- I believe the Order
only said she could share it with a consultant. So

lIbefore I answer if you would allow me to review that?

JUDGE CORBETT: Sure.
REVEREND LYNN SANNER: My understanding
ig if we don't agree, we have to leave?

JUDGE CORBETT: You can step outside the door;

llmaram. Only during that part of the testimony that

deals with proprietary information. 1In other words,

you can sit in the hearing room and listen to
everything else that goes on, and you can listen to the
testimony of Verizon's witness up to the point where
there is proprietary information.

Does that help you understand?

REVEREND LYNN SANNER: Yes.

MS. KNIGHT: Ityséys no person other than

the Commission staff and counsel and those sources here

|and identified shall have access. They were nct
identified in any way.  They are allowed to have a
gonsultant. But they haven't been identified so

technically under the terms of the Order they are not

Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
: 700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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Reporter.

privy to the information.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Ms. Lesko, just for

the sake of the record, could you identify who the

other three parties are?

MS. LESKO: Your Honor, these are three

residents of Jackson Township. This is Mrs. Dreikorn.

JUDGE CORBETT: I'm gorry. You'll have

to speak up and spell the last name for the Court

MS. LESKO: These are three residents of

| Jackson Township. This is Mry. Dreikorn,

D-R~E~I-K-O-R-N.

JUDGE CORBETT: Ckay.
MS. LESKO: This is Mrs. Xathleen De

Yulis, D-E, capital Y-U-L-I-S. And this is Reverend

Lynn Sannexr, S5-A-N-N-E-R.

JUDGE CORBETT: Right. 1I remember Pastor

Sanner testified at the hearing in Johnstown.  Okay.

Will these individuals be testifying this morning or |
are they simply here to abseive?

MS. LESKO: Your Honor, I was under the
impression having talked to Joel Cheskis, the Consumer
Advbcate, the I would be theycne who would officially

be allowed to speak but I would be allowed to bring

conferees to help me maybe brainstorm comments and this

Cemmonwealth Court Reporting Company
700 Lisburn Rcad

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

{717)76.~71580 ,

1-800-334-1063
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is why/I brought several people with me. And also I

did not bring a lot of people to help my cause because‘

Joel Cheskis did ﬁot recommend that T bring a whole 1ot
of people.
| | JUDGE CORBETT: Okay.
'MS. KNIGHT: If I may ask a guestion?
JUDGE CORBETT: Sure.

MS. KNIGHT: It was my understanding that

we corpleted the Complainant's case with the exception

of Ms. Kaschalk which is why she was allowed o --- she

was not able to be at the hearing in Johnstown and we

accommodated her by allowing her to testify today and

by telephone.

JUDGE CORBETT: Right.

MS. KNIGHT: It was not my im?reésion
that we were going to take addiiichal hearing from the
Complainanc? | |

JUDGE CORBETT: Right. I believe we had
covered qguite a bit of information at the local,hearing

in Johnstown. Did you‘intend presenting more testimonyk

this morning, Ms. Lesko? You don't have to stand. You

lcan sit.  You don't have to keep jumping up and down.

MS. LESKO: Your Honor, I don‘t believe

so. I'm under the impressicn that I was to hear

|Verizon testimony and then when they are completed, any

Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 o
(717;761-7150 » 1~-800-334-1063
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corments that I thought would, of course, help our

cause and I will be allowed, with your permission also,

be allowed to ask these people for feedback or just to

-

help me --- because I am not an attorney.
JUDGE CORBETT: I understand.

MS. LESKO: So it might just be helpful

to me if I could have ideas given to me.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. I think we

understand what's going on. I think Ms. Knight is

nodding her head in agreement. I think we now

understand what's going on. So at this point are there

any cther preliminary matters that we need to address
before we hear the testimony of Ms. Kaschalk?
MS. KNIGHT: Not here, Your Honor.

JUDGE CORRETT: Okay. Then we'!ll have

you testify, Ms. Kaschalk. Are you still with us?

MS. KASCHALK: Yesg, 1 am.

JUDGE CORBETT: Great. Raise your right

hand please and be sworn.

‘Whereupon,

MARY ANN KASCHALK
Having first been duly sworn testified as follows:
DIRECT TESTIMONY |
JUDGE CORBETT: Would you begin piéase by
Commonwealth Ccurt Reporting Company

700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

{(717}761~7150 1-800-334 1063
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giving us your full name, please?
THE WITNESS: Mary Ann Kaschalk,
K«A-S§-C-H-A-L-K.

JUDGE CORBETT;‘MS.‘KéSChaIK, where do

you resgide?

THE WITNESS: 2419 Swigle Mountain Road,
Mineral Point,'Pennsylvaniag

JUDGE CORBETT: How long have you lived

there?

THE WITNESS} Ten months.
JUDGE CORBETT: I'm sorry. One month?
THE WITNESS: Since July.

JUDGE CORBETT:

ll7uly of 20012

" THE WITNESS: Yes. Seven and a half

months, seven months.

JJUDGE CORBETT: Okay. And before that
where did you live?

THE WITNESS: I resided in Nanty Glo,
Pennsylvania for approximately a year. |

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. And the Nanty Glo

area is not in the Vinco exchange; is it?

THE WITNESS: No. Nanty Glo has no toll

calls to Mineral Point, Johnstown and Ebensburg. Ard

whenever I had moved to Swigle Mountain Road, which

Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

{(717)761-7150 ’ '

162

1-800-334-1063
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will be my lifetime or very long time I'll be living

there, I had found that Ebensburg is not accessible on

my local toll calling. I felt that that was unjust.

[Nanty Glo is actually a little further away from

Ebensburg than Mineral Point, my address. And that's

‘actually the Vinco area too. And I iust thﬁugbt it odd
that they didn't offer local calling so I thought I

would submit a letter to the PUC with my comments.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Does anyone else

live at this address with you?

THE WITNESS: Yes. My family. My

husband and my three children.

JUDGE CORBETT: Qkay. And how old are

yvour children?

" THE WITNESS: My children are five and
half, three and a half and two.
| JUDGE CORBETT: And do you work outside
of the home?
THE WITNESS: I do. That's currently’
where I am. |

JUDGE CORBETT: And what is your

THE WITNESS: I'm an accountant.

JUDGE CORBETT: Where is this?

‘THE WITNESS: In Richland. It's an area
Commonwealth Court Reporting Company

700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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in Johnstown by the Cambria County Airport.
JUDGE CORBETT: Is this a business that
you own?

THE WITNESS: No. This is a defense

contrachLoxy.

JUDGE CORBETT: Very good. And what is

your husband's occupation?

THE WITNESS: My husband is in sales.
JUDGE CORBETT: What does he sell?
THE WITNESS: Chemicals. Induscrial.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. And what is

your interegt in obtaining Extended Area Service from

the Vinco area to Ebensburg?

THE WITNESS: My daily operations in life

'basicallyyare Ebensburg. My childrents day care. My
,children‘s gchool, our lawyers, our pharmacy ~---
everything basically that is part of daily life of the

lgeneral American is right there in Ebensburg which is

sicwly a growing area hopefully, maybe larger. That's

why we've relocated to the area again. But considering

that it is maybe a l12-minute drive for me to get to

Wal-Mart, which ig our economic center, T think, in

Ebensburg, and 1 cannot call there freely. I work over

about 20 minutes away and that is free to me. That is

the Jcehnstown exchange.

Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
‘ 700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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I'm glad that that also is a local toll
call to me, but Ebensburg supports wmy daily family
life. My children will be going to school and they

will be going to Ebensburg schools. Their day care is

in Ebensburg. Our doctors are in Ebensburg. Our
attorneys are in Ebensburg. Everything we do for our

l1.ves outside from my job is located in Ebensburg.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Where is your

‘husband's employer located?

THE WITNESS: Vinco, which is I guess

Mineral Point. It's a Johnstown mailing address but

it's a 322 exchange.

JUDGE CORBETIT: Do you use any type of

calling cards or anything to make your long distance

calls every morith?

THE WITNESS: I use just a regulark
telephone. No calling cards, no.

JUDGE CORBETT: Can you estimate for us

what your average monthly bill is for toll calls to

Ebensburg?

THE WITNESS: You khow, actually we use
my husband's c¢ell phone for those. 2and if I'm calling

from my work, unfortunately my job absorbs the cost of

me calling my children's school or day care  But we do

have the cell phone, so we use the cell phone to be

Commcnwealth Court Reporting Company
. 700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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able to just call into Ebensburg to avoid that.

JUDGE CORBETT: Is there anything else

that you wanted to tell me in support of your

Complaint?
THE WITNESS: T guess I would again note
that because I had had a brief residence in Nanty Glo,

Pennsylvania, and I was kind of surprised that I moved

to Mineral Point, which is closer to the Ebensburg

area, and tha- does not have lecal calling to that

area. And it is where our children go to school, you

know, it's our school district. We go to Central

Cambria Schools. Currently my s¢n is in élementary
school. So the elementary is jus;'a mile away from our
house. Fortuﬁately that 1s not long &istance, But
our day care again, is in Ebenéburg and, you know,

they'll be going to school there and»prabably‘mdst of

their friends will be coming from a long distance area

ag well as doctors and pharmacies.

You know, our local place where we would

buy anything. Tne Super Wal-Mar:, everything that

supports our lifestyle is part of Ebensburg and it is a

close drive for us. It's the most feasible place.

It's our choice of where we would go. We would nct

come to Johnstown or Richland or any of the other

other --- Westmont areas that we do have local calling

Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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llto provide us with our needs.

JUDGE CORBETT: Is there anything else
then that you want to explain to me about this
situation?

THE WITNESS: No, I think I just

basically have made my point which is basically simple.

JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Lesko, do you have
any gquestionsg of Ms. Kaschalk?
MS. LESKO: HNo.

JUDGE COREETT: Ms. Lesko said no. Then

we'll ask Ms. Knight, who represents Verizon if she has

any questions of you. Ms. Knight?

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MS. KNIGHT:

Q Ms. Kaschalk, can you hear me?

A Yes.

Q Okay. Very good. You said that you work in

the Johnstown area out by the airport?

A Correct.

Q When you are --- after or before work or

during lunch hour, do you do some of your shopping

etcoetera in the Johnstown area?
A Not really. I'm a manager and I have my

family at home so I work every available minute I can

while I'm at my office so that I can go home to be with

- Commonwealth Court Reporting Cowmpany
700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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c S0 right now your son's elementary school 1s

very cloge by?

A 'Yes.

G Is that correct?

A Yes.

Q Okay. Now have you inquired‘where is the

Junior High School?

A fEbensbﬁrg.

Q - That's in Ebensburg. Is that «¢~F

A It's kind of close to :hé Court House.

G Is that together or in the same proximity as
the High School? |

A No. The High School is off of --- I don't
know if it's 422. Again, I'm from Johnstown. I grew
up in Johnstown so the area is a little néw to me‘but.l
think it's up on 422. I'm sure that Mrs; DeYulig is
there. Her'son went to school with my son and I guess
that's 422 there. I'm not quite sure but it's
'Ebehsburg.

0 Do you know whether the school has made ény'
arrangements for taking calls from people who may not

live in an area where the Calling is toll free such as

an 800 number?

A As to that I have not irguired. Although any

- Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvaria 17011
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place that I do call currently, you know, that's down
the line. ‘that's in the future. But currently the

places that T do call do not provide me with an BOO

number or any sort of, you know, toll free number.

lAgain, we unfortunately use my husband's cell phone énd‘
you know, it's provided as a business perk for hiﬁ. So
iquite honestly our toll calls to Ebensburg at times are
| being absorbed unfortunately by our employer. If I

have gick children at day care, I have to call them

back if a2 message has been left on my phone. And I

call them back off of my employer's line.

Q’ You said you grew up in John$town?}

A Correct.

Q Do you have family in Johnstown?

A Yes‘ |

Q Do you know how many calls you make within

the Johnstown area on a monthly basis?

A Numerous. How many; five, ten, 15 a day. It

depends on the day and what's going on. Are you

talking about my home life?

Q I was talking collectively how many telephone

calls you wmake from your home to the Johnstcwn area on

a monthly basig?

A On a daily basis.
- Q Or on a daily basis?
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A Roughly I'd say between five to 15 a day, so

we'll say 7.5 a day times roughly 30 days so that would

libe 225 a wonth.

G Ard right now, as I understand it, you'have

no record of how many times you call Ebensburg because

lyour calls are don't appear on your telephone bill?

A Well, yeah, this month alone, my children

jhave beern to the doctor's about --- and I have three

|lechildren and we'll say each of them has been about ---

we'll say I've been to the doctors about five times in

the last four weeks. And I've been to the pharmacy

about five timeg in the past four weeks. I followed up

with doctors a few times between their doctor's wvisits

with questions or problems. And, you know, that month

was basically February. I talked to the day care

probably half dozen times this month.

Q And when you say you've been to the pharmacy,

do you go to the pharmacy when you're in Ebensburg?

y: Yes, at the Super Wal-Marc.
MS. KNIGHT: I have no further questions.
JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you, Ms. Kaschalk.
Ig there anything else you want to tell us then, Ms.
Kaschalk?
THE WITNESS: No.
JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Then I'1ll take
Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
700 Lisburn Rcad
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then the Complainants have rested their case in chief

and Ms. Knight, we'l. turn to you as you have a witness

to present.

MS. KNIGHT: I do, Your Honor. At this

time I would call to the stand Regina Ryan.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Ms. Ryar,

we'll have you testify from this position up here.

||Bring with you any papers cr documents that ycu may

Ineed. Are you still with us, Ms. Kaschalk?

MS. KASCHALK: T just pressed the

gpeaker.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Very good. Ms.

:Ryan, would you raise your right hand please and be
sworn.

Whereupon,

REGINA RYAN

Having first been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE CORBETT: Please have a seat. And

would you begin please by giving ug your full name?

- THE WITNESs: Regina Ryan.

JUDGE CORBETT; All right. Ms. Knight,

lyou may proceed.

DIZRECT EXAMINATION

BY MS. KNIGHT:

] Ms. Ryan; for the record would you spell your
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name and state your business address?

A R-E«G~I~N~-A, R-Y-A-N. 1'm at 1717 Arcn

Street in Philadelphia for Verizon Pennsylvania, Inc.

MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor, I would note for

the record that on January 25thk, I distributed Ms.

Ryan's appeared direct testimony. I distributed two
versicns. A proprietary versior which contained

confidential information as well as a non-proprietary

version. I believe that was sent to you and Ms. Lesko

who «-- and Ms. Kaschalk. Actually I sent to Ms.

Kagchelk a little bit later because I got her signed
proprietary --- or signed Agreement comply.ng with the

proprietary Order a couple days later. I previously

distributed two copies each to the Court Reporter this
morning .
At this point I'm showing Ms. Ryan,

figuratively, not really, a copy of her statemenz.

"BY MS5. KNIGHT:

0  Ms. Ryan, I'm showing you a copy of your
gy

gstatements, both the proprietary and non-proprietary
version. Lf 1 were to ask you thegse same guestions

today would your answers be the same?

A Yes, they would.

o] And was it prepared by your or under your

supervision and control?
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A Yes.,

Q Do you have any corrections oxr additions to

your testimony at this time?

A No,

MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor, I then also have

attached to that testimony a:document that was marked
for purpceses of identification as Verizon North Exhibit
1.

BY MS. KNLIGHT:

0 Ms. Ryan, can you identify that document?

A Yes, it's a map of the local calliing area for
the Johnstown ekchange. The home exchange is marked in
yellow and the local calling area is marked‘in blue.

MS. KNIGHT: And, Your Honor, that map

was appended to the testimony that was sent. So at

this point I would move for the admission of Ms. Ryan's

statement both the proprietary and non-proprietary
version and Verizon North Exhibit No. 1 subject to

Cross-Examinacion. And she is now available for

Crogsg~Examination.

JUDGE CORBETT: All richt. I will admit
Verizon North Statement No. 1 and Verizon North Exhibit

No. 1 conditiored upon Cross-Examination and any

appropriate Motions. I take it your offering Ms. Ryan

for Cross; did you say?
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(Whereupon, the documents were marked as

{IVerizon Statement 1, Proprietary'and Non-Proprietary

versions with attached Exhibit No. 1 for identification

ljand were received in evidence.)

MS. KNIGHT: Yes.

JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Lesko, do you have
any Cross-Examination of Ms. Ryan? |

MS. LESKO: ancernlng this?

JUDGE CORBETT: Concerning the testimony,

the prepared testimony that she is sponsoring this

mornLng.

MS, LESKO: Yes, Your Honor. I do have

guestions that I've been given.

JUDGE CORBETT: Let me just say before we

go into this too far, that if any of the questions deal

with proprietary information that is marked as such in

the testimony of Ms. Ryan, that you will let me know

ahead of time so that we can take the necessary steps

to have the hearing room cleared and the record marked

as sealed and marked as Proprietary. All right. You

may proceed with your Cross-Examination.

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MS. LESKO:

Q Ms. Ryan, on page four you say to determine

the extent of the local calling area the compaﬁy
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identified for review where thne majority of customers
in that particular exchange, regularly placed calls.

When does this review usually occur.

A This was done -~- the review was done several

vears ago. But we do do traffic studies that tells us

‘how much traffic, toll traffic, is going between

exchanges. And the traffic going between Jchnstown and

Ebensburg doesn't meet the regulationg for --- thers's

not enough going between the two areas to warrant an
extended area.

Q I understand what you're saying. How do I

caleulate and somehow put in --- Vinco does have

[l Johnstown address. We are not part of Johnstown.

MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor, this is
Crosg-Examination,
JUDGE CORBETT: I understand, We'll ---

so that you understand, Ms. Lesko, at this point, this

is the point in the proceeding where we're allowing you

the opportunity to Cross-Examine Ms. Ryan who is

representing Verizon in this matter. If you disagree

with anything that she has to say, then we'll allow you

to come back after she's done testifying and give

rebuttal testimony of your own. But at this point,
this is simply a question and answer format. If you
want to give a statement, you can do that after she has
 Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
‘ 700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 ,
(717)761-7150 1-800-334-1063




10 ||

12

i3

14

15
15
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

il

finisghed testifying; okay?

[IBY MS. LESKO:

Q When did you review happen?
A I don't know the answer to that.
Q Is the review done on the entire exchange

basis or did you consider sublets?

A The review is done on the entire exchange.

When we do traffic studies that's the only thing I can

equate it to.
¢ Thank you. I believe you also told us that

the company does provide local calling areas that

effectively meet the needs the customers within the

exchange. Can it be considered that customers needs do

change over time and soretimes it does include the

school, government, emergency services and so forth?

MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor, I1'd make an

objection as to the form of the guestion. I think it's

a compound question and not acceptable to a single

answer. If she could break it down into separate

guestions I think it would be ckay.

JUDGE CORBETT: Yes. Can you do that.

BY MS. LESKOQ:

Q  Could we pbssibly ask you then is it

considered that customers needs do change over time?

A Again, I can only ¢go back to the traffic
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studies to see how much traffic is going between the

two exchanges. ‘That's what we look at and that's what

determines if there is an extended area needed or if

there is some other relief that is needed in a certain

area.

Q What happens when some customers needs within

that exchange differ from other customers needs within

the same exchange?

A We go by the whole exchange.
MS. LESKO: Okay. Thank you very much.

JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Kaschalk, do you have

tany questions of Ms. Ryan?

MS. KASCHALK: Yes. I have a few,

please.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MS. XASCHALK:

o] Can you please define for me what the

exchange means, please? I don't have the map in front

of me.

A The exchange for your particular area is the

Johnstown exchange and that includes Johnstown,

|Geistown, Benscreek and WestmontQ That's the

exchange. And then included as part‘of the local

calling area for that exchange would be Seward, Nanty

Glo, South Fork, Beaverdale, Windber and Davidsville,
Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
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c Okay. What warrants a traffic study?

A Traffic studies are done --- they are done

twice a4 year and it just measures the traffic going

between two exchanges to see if there is enough

traffic. And in the testimdny that I gave, it‘explains‘

what the criteria is for meeting like an Extended Area
calling. The traffic studies are done twice a year.

¢ Ch. But you don't have a date when the most

recent study was performed for the Johnstown, Ebensburg

study?
A I have ---.
9] I thought you had said a couple years ago?
A I have the March 2001 study and ---.

JUDGE CORBETT: Ckay. Just a mipute. I
think we're going to perhaps get into some proprietary

information concerning the resgults of the toll traffic

study. And at this point, Ms. Kaschalk, if you weren't

going to ask the information, I was. So I do that in

order to make a complete record s¢ that the Commission

hag all of the information in front of it.

So at this point, I'm going to ask the

three individuals who were identified later who are not

part of the proprietary order just to step outside of

the hearing room. You c¢an just remain outside on the

other side of the door and this should be very brief.
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We'll just ask you to step out for just a minute.

For the record, those three individuals

have stepped out of the hearing room. The only

lipersons in the room now are myself, the Court‘Reporter;
'Msf Lesko, Ms. Knight and Ms. Ryan and on the phone Ms.
:Kaschalk. Are you satisfied, Ms. Knight, that everyone
in the hearing room is under the protections of the

Pratective Order?

MS. KNIGHT: Yes, I am.
JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Very good.

(Whereupon, the following pages 180Q

through 184 were sealed and bound separately.)
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JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you for your

patience and cooperation. The individuals have

l|returned to the hearing room and we're back on the

public record. Ms. Kaschalk, do you have any further

questions of Ms, Ryan?
MS. KASCHALK: Within the --- and I'm

going back to the ~-- I don't think it's Proprietary

though.. But as far as demographics go, is there a
llpercentage ~-- do you monitor anything rural versus

non-rural, you know, the percentage of populazion‘

within the Johnstown exchange? I guess it's the

population density, I guess, is what I'm talking about.

JUDGE CORBETT: Are you able to answer

the guestion, Ms. Ryan?

THE WITNESS: No. A&s far as I know it's

ol menitored., What I -~ I don't even know if I

should be doing this. But what I was doing is I was

trying to figure out, just for the Johnstown North

where you folks are located, into the Ebensburg. ‘It

gtill doesn't --« it gomes out that even the traffic

going from just that small area deesn't meet the

criteria based on the traffic study.

BY MS. KASCHALK:

Q Oh, you are able to monitor say from the 322

exchange alone?
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A It's just the Johnstown Nbrth»exchange‘
Q Oh.

A  The Johnstown North Central office I should

say. It's not the exchange.

G Okay. And, again, I don't have the map so I

can't tell who is included in that but ny question was;

just based on rural versus non-rural and population
lldensity amongst the different --- I'm calling it an

exchange being the first three numbers of a phone

number being 322, versus 536.
A It's not tracked like =hat.

MS. KNIGHT: I object to that question

bacause that's clearly based on facts not in evidence.

That's not an exchange. That's an NNX. That's part of

ALY =,
MS. KASCHALK: NNX, excuse me.

JUDGE. CORBETT: So that we get the

terminolegy correct.

MS. KASCHALK: Thank you.

JJDGE CORBETT: Any further questions

then, Ms. Kaschalk?

MS. KASCHALK: No.

JUDGE CORBETT: I have no further

gquestions of you, Ms. Ryan. Do you have any Redirect,

Ms. Knight?
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MS. KNIGHT: I believe that Ms. Ryan

corrected herself and that the Johnstown North
exchange, just to go over that, Johnstown North is not

lan exchange; correct?

THE WITNESS: That's correct,
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MS. KNIGHT:

Q How many central offices does the Johnstown

exchange have?

b2 Six.

Q Do all exchanges have numerous central
offices?

A Yes,

Q But collectivély they make up the exchange?

A Yes.

C And there were a number of questions about

there being a subset here. To the best of your

knowledge, do the Commission's regulaticns contemplate

splitting out various subsets in exchanges to calculate

particular calling patterns?

A No. They don't.

Q But for the fact that you have a central

office in that area, would you even be able to

calculate what the calling rates were in particular
subsets of an exchange?
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MS. KASCHALK: I cannot hear a thing.

JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Knight is revieﬁing
her records at thise po;nt.

MS. KASCHALK: All right.

THE WITNESS: Can I just correct
something I said? There's five central offices in the
Johnstown exchange. I think I said six.

BY MS. KNIGHT:

¢ And if any kind of relief were granted on the
basis of this complaint‘would Verizon North be able ho
limit that relief only to the Vinco area or Johnstown
Noxth Central Office or would any consequence apply to
the entire exchange? | |

A - No. We would have to consider the entire

exchange for that.

¢ So you don't parse out the exChangeyeither

for the toll traffic studies or for the relief that

would'be granced?
A That's correct.k

MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor, I have no
further Redirect.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Ms. Lesko, do
you have any Cross-Examination, or Recross’Examination
of Mg. Ryan based upon her Redirect testimony?k
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Ms. Lesko isg conferring and reviewing

her notes.

MS. LESKO: Excuse me. T am having

trouble foliowing this.
RECROSS EXAMINATION
BY MS., LESKO:
kQ Now in this testimony, or am I toc far ahead,

I believe on Page 7, you list ~-- you say sémething
about lifeline?

MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor, objection.

Technically, her questions now ought to be limited to

the Redirect. I'm willing to be somewhat liberal but I

didn't want to reopen the entire ---.

MS. LESKO: Okay. Well, then may I
gimply ask ---? |

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Well, wait a

minute. There is an objection outstanding here and I

haven't ruled on it yet. You're right, Ms. Knight.

You're technically right. But since this is a pro se
litigant unfamiliar with the rules of ev1dence, we'!ll

allow some leeway; Just so we have some ordex to the

proceeding here, what 1'd like you to do, Ms. lLesko, is

review your notes and make sure that you ask all of

your questlons that you want tec ask at this pomnt g0

Hthat, you know, we don't go back and forth over thkings
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that we should cover all at one time.

MS, KNIGHT: And, Your Honor, should she

|lask additional questions, I'd just like to reserve the

right to Redirect on that part of the guestions that

are scmewhat out of order.

JUDGE CORBETT: Sure.  That's fine. Ms.

Lesko is reviewing notes and testimony.

BY MS. LESXO:

Q Is there any requirement that does reQuire a
specific portion of the access line to be making the
calls to the terminating station? |

A Do you mean the number of calls géing from
Johnstowh North to Ebensburg?

0 1 would imagine that .

| JUDGE CORBETT: Do you understand the
quegtion, Ms,kRyan?

THE WITNESS: I think I do. 1It's not

part of the --- the regulationsg require us to do it by

‘exchange not by central office.

BY MS. LESKO:
Q Okay. DNow in the testimony you have optional

calling plans for Johnstown North.

JUDGE CORBETT: What page are you on?

MS. LESKO: This is Page §.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you.
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BY MS. LESKO:

) Is there anyway you can tell how many Vinco

{|residents are tak:ng'advantage of a different calling

p.an?

A I haven't gathered that informaticn. I would

‘have to go in on each one of their accounts. I would

have to know who had service there.

Q 8o in other words there's -ust --- there's no

way of krnowing other than Verizon anyone whc has any

access to anything different than Verizon Noxth, there

would be no information available? Here again, is

Vinco uéing different calling plans to compensate?

A I don't know that.

¢ Okay. We can'‘t find that out then; is that

correct? To me «--.,

JUDGE CORBETT: Don't testify. we'll

give you the opportunity to do that.

BY MS. LESXO:
G Does it include --- are you considering calls

that are using the 10-10 nurbers?

A No.
Q Cell phones; pay phones that are being used?

MS. KNIGHT: She's asking a series of

Hquestions. I would object to the form.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Just one
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question at a time. Let the witness answer that one
and then you can proceed to your next questiomn.

BY MS. LESKO:

Q Are you considering éalls‘fram cell phones?
A No.
e From pay phones?
>’A No. |
0 Calling cards?
A No.
¢  How do you take into account the sigral

VCalling that regidents use?
A I don't know what you mean signal calling?

JUDGE CORBETT: Please define that for
us. | |

MS. LESKO: Signal cailing is using the
131gna1 type where 1'd call you, let it ring once.
Hang up. You call me back so I don't have to paykthe
toll.

THE WITNESS: That information wouldn‘t
even be captured because it's rot an answered call.
BY M8, LESKO:

v Using those questions, would those make the
‘toll studies and the traffic studies actually
inaccurate studies?

A I don't know the answer to that.
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Q The numbers that you are giving us then do

they reflect the results from the entire Johnstown

exchange?

A I'm not sure I know what you mean?
JUDGE CORBETT: I think she's referring
to --- Ms. Lesko, correct me if I'm wrong, but I think

what you're referring to are the numbers that Ms. Ryan

referred to earlier concerning the toll traffie
nurbers. Those numbers, you're asking are for the

entire Johnstown exchange; is that right?

MS. LESKO: Yes.
JUDGE CORBETT: All right.

THE WITNESS: Yes, they would.

BY MS. LESKO:

Q Now, you do, on page 11, you identify the

lost toll revenues if extended the area service ---.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Wait. That's

proprietary information. You can refer to it Wait, I

don't want to have people jumping up and down and in

and out of the hearing room. Besides, that's difficult
for the Court Reporter to handle, also. Can you refer

to that --- do you have a question with regard to the

spealfic numbers, Ms. Lesko, or is the question more
géneral in nature?
MS. LESKO: I’guess my guestion would be
Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
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JUDGE CORBETT: Why don't you ask your
question and I'11 ask the witness not to answer until
:we decide whether it's proprietary or not?

BY MS. LESKO: |

Q Is there any way to determine the actual
number needs of the Vinco residents és far as their
calling Ebensburg?
| A No.

Q That's the bottom line then. Would you turn
to your page 12, please?

A Regarding expense that the company has

incurred, o£ would incur

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. L2t me just ask

lthe witness not to answer until we determine whether

it's proprietary or not. Go ahead.k Ask your question.
BY MS. LESKO: |

Q Would your expenses be more should you grant
’thé extended area service?

MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor, I'm going to
ébject to the form of the guestion. Again, there 1s an
4uhder1ying assumption in everyone of these gquestions
that that relief is doable. And it's not been

established at any point in the transcript by any

witness that it is doable to segregate or scparate
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particular portions of an exchange. S¢ these guestions

are neot susceptible to any answer. They are
hypothetical based on no fact in evidence, nor have I

geen that there is potential to have facts put in

evidence that can support the underlying facts that is

assumed in these questions.

JUDGE CORBETT: I understand the

objection. I will note the objection and I will taxe

that into consideration whenever reviewing the

trangcript. The objection is overruled. I'1l ask the

witness to answer the question to the best of her

ability if she understands it?

THE WITNESS: Car you say it again?

JUDGE CORBETT: Are you able to repeat
the question or would yau like to have the Court |
Reporter read it back?

MS. LESKO: Yes.

JUDGE CORBETT: Can you read it back?

COURT REPORTER: Quegtion, would your
expenses be more should you grant Vinco the extended
area service? |

THE WITNESS: I don't know the answer to

that.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Wait. Let the
Court Reporter get back to where she was.
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THE WITNESS: I don't know the answer to

>thét because we can't separate out the exchange.

BY MS. LESKO:

A Wwhat happens when an exchange is

llgecgraphically so big that it includes an area where
residents have a different community of interest than

the remainder of the residents within the exchange?

MS., KNIGHT: Your Honor, again, I object

to the form of the question when she says what happens?

I'm not gure that that guestion is not redundant or not

susceptible to an answer the way it's expressed. She

hasn't defined what the term what happens means?

JUDGE CORBETT: Can you rephrase the

question, Ms. Lesko? I think it might be difficult

and I'm not sure we'll get the right response to your

question.
BY MS. LESKO:

o) Would this help? I‘Qe rewbrded‘it, if your
telephone provider, in this case beihg Ver;éon‘North,

at this time encompasses an area that is so large that

only certain residents find their needs met by this
| present phone system. How can we accommodate or what
would Verizon do to accommodate to help the residents

where their interests and needs are no longer beirg
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met?
A I really don't know the answer.

G IT'm gorry. T could not rephrase that. I

realize that was not a good guestion. Do you know when
|the present exchange lines for the Johnstown exchange

were drawn up?

A No .

MS. LESKO: I think, Your Honor, at tnis

time, I have no other questions.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Ms. Kaschalk,
do you have any questions?

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MS. KASCHALK:

Q  The Central Office includes five -

JUDGE CORBETT: No. Let me just rephrase

that so we don't get too far off the track, here.  Her

'testimony ag T understand it is thaz the Johnstown

exchange includes five central offices.
MS. KASCHALK: Yes. And Nanty Glo is.
inc¢luded in one of thoge central offices?

THE WITNESS: No. Nanty Glo is part of

llthe local calling area. The central offices are

Johnstown North, Johnstowﬁ, Westmont, Benscreek and
Geigtown,
JUDGE CORBETT: These are ---.
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MS. KASCHALK: Okay.

JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Kaschalk, 1if you,

this evening or whenever, I know you have three
children. But when you get the chance to review the

testimony again and look at the map that is attached to

the testimony of Ms. Ryan ---.

MS. KASCHALK: I have it in front of me

JUDGE CORBETT: Oh, you do. Okay. If
you turn to the last page, there's a map there that

indicates in yellow the exchange, the Johrnstown

exchange. Bnd the blue area represents the local

calling area for the Johnstown exchange.

MS. KASCHALK: Okay.

BY MS. KASCEALK:

Q I'm sorry. I thought for some reason the

Nanty Glo area was somehow related to the home exchange

and I see it's not. So, with that, their calls would
not be in the traffic study for the central office; is
that correct? Or is the central office part of that

local calling area?

A The traffic study for Johnstown to Ebensburg,

'is just those five I gave you.

o} Just those five. Okay.
MS. KASCHALK: I have no more gquestions.
Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
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I would be up for more discussion.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Ms. Knight, do you
have any Redirect?

MS. KNIGHT: No.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Very good. Do you

have anything else then, Ms. Knight, that you wish to

present this morning?

MS. KNIGHT: No, Your Honor. I would

move Lor admission, the Cross Examination being

complete, I renew that Motion for admission of the

statements and the exhibits.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. The Statement
of Verizon North Statement 1 and Verizon North Bxhibit
1 were preVibusly admitted into the record. Ms. Ryan,
thank you wvery much. You nmay step down.

MS. LESKO: Your Honor, it's my fault and

I do apologize. 1 did forget to ask about the
information on Page 13. Is it possible to ask her that

now?

JUDGE CORBETT: Sure. Why not.

" RECROSS EXBMINATION (con't)

|} BY MS. LESKO:

Q I'm not sure what these means. Reading,

‘however, of course yon do not support this. Near the

end. The last sentence I guess. Based on the total
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number of customers in the Johnstown exchange we would
propose a one time surcharge of $1.50 on each access

line the first year after EAS is granted and a dollar

annual surcharge thereafter. Can you tell me how those
_‘numhﬁr$ fit in and exactly what you mean? What's this

llone-time surcharge of $1.50? I don't ~--.

JUDGE CORBETT: Are you asking how did

{IVverizon derive those numbers?

MS. LESKO: Yes. And what do they

| like --- for example, we would propose a one-time
surcharge of $1.50 per each access line the first year.

And ig that what you really what you mean just one year

of 1.50 extra on the phone --- each customer's phone
bili?

| JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. i think}she‘s
asking first for clarifiéation~ Secoﬁdly, how you

derived those numbers. I think that's the guesticn.

It's two questions. Cne -.s wha: do those numbers

repregsent. And secondly, how did vyou derive them? Can

vou respond to that, Ms. Ryan?

Tne witness is reviewing her notes..

THE WITNESS: Can I ask Ms. Knight

| something?

JUDGE CORBETT: No, you can't. If you

¢can respond to the two questions, fine. If not then
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you can tell us.

THE WITNESS: 1 don't know iZ it's one

time annually or if it was per month, this charge. It

|l Llocks like it's one time annually based on the numbers

that I'm seeing on page 11. It would be onetime the

~'first year’of $1.50 and then after that each year it
would be $1.00,

{IBY MS. LESKO:

Q Only once per year?

A Right.
o] Okay. Then what sort of confused me --- may

I ask you one more question. Near the top you say ---

what do you mean we submit that Verizon Noxrth --- what

do you mean by be allowed to recover it's tell and

,access‘fea logses; what does thaz mean?

A Well the revenue that we get right now for

these calls we would lose that because they would

become local calls.

JUDGE CORBETT: 50 instead of each

customer paying a toll call, they would no longer be

paying the toll calls to Verizon. Verizon would be
loging that revenue.

BY MS. LESKO:

¢ How do you plan tec recover those losses from

the customer?

Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

201

(717;761-7150 . 1-B8G0-334-1063




-

B

10

11 ||

12

13

14

15
16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

249 |

25

202
& On the surcharge.

G And by that you do mean the $1.50 once per

lyear, the first year and thereafter $1.00 per year

| once?

A That's right. But that would be for all the

customers in Johnstown, not just Johnstown North.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Do you want
to review your notes? Do you have any other guestions
that you'd like to ask?

BY M5. LESKO: |
e Also; I guess I should ask what au you mear,

here again on Page 13, when you say onetime for Verizon

to be permitted to recover losses and new operation and

maintenance costs., What is that referring to?
MS. KNIGHT: That is on Page 11 cof the
testimony of the proprietary version.

-MS, LESKO: Okay. We -“ust wanted to make

'sure that we understood this last paragraph.

MS. KNIGHT: I just didn't want to get

her into having to get ---.

JUDGE CORBETT: Yes, without giving

specific numbers, Ms. Ryan, can you respond to the

gquestion? Do you understand the question?

THE WITNESS: You want to know about the
cost?
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BY MS. LESXO:

G Okay. Maybe if I said it this way. Would it

be correct to ask it this way?  When you mentioned one

time cost for new operations and maintenance cost,

would those be put on to the customer?

A Yes.
C On a continuing basig ox?
A That'a included in that dollar that
would ---.
| ; So in other words, I think I understand it

correctly. You're asking if possible, you would be

asking for a $i.50 fee once the first year, thereafter
a doilar a year thereafter and that sentence basically
explains the paragraph on Page 137
A That's corfect.
MS. LESKQO: Thank you.

JUDGE CORBETT: Do you want to review

your notes or are there any other questions that you

‘have that you haven't had a chance to ask?

MS. LESKO: Am I allowed to ask any
questions now or just on this?

JUDGE CORBETT: Just on the testimony.

Would you like to review your notes again, Ms. Lesko?

|iDo you have any other questions in regards to the

testimony of Ms. Ryan?
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MS. LESKO: I don't think so, Your Honor.
Thank you for being very patient and kind.

 JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Me. Kaschalk,

once again, do you have any questions of Ms. Ryan?

MS. KASCHALK: No, thank you.

JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Knight, do you have

any redirect of Ms. Ryan?

MS. KNIGHT: I do have one clarifying

statement or question intended to clarify the

gituation.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MS. KNIGHT:

C Focusing on your tcstimony'on‘page 13
regarding the hypothetical suréharge,‘is that surcharge
were the relief granted in this proceeding, would that
require a polling?

A Yes.

Q And who would be --- I'm sorry. I didn't
mean to interrupt you while you were answering.

A The whole Johnstown exchange would poliedA
They would be asked if they would be willing to pay

this because that would become part of the whole

exchanges local calling area.

MS. KNIGHT: No further questions.
JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Any further
Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
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llgquestions, Ms. Lesko, on that?

MS. LESKO: No, thank you very much.
JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Kaschalk?
MS. KASCHALK: No.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you. Okay. Ms.

‘Ryan, thank you again. You are excused. Anything

:further then, Ms. Knight?

MS. KNIGHT: No. That completes our case
in chief.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Ms. Lesko, I asked

kycu earlier to hold any statement that you wanted to
make. After listening to the testimony of Mg. Ryan, do
jyou have any statements that you would like to make at

this point?

MS. LESKO: I don't know if youfre’able
to do this. This was --- I had contacted our
superintendent of séhools just as verification proof
that we are --- Vinco is parﬁ of Central Cambria.‘ and
he did write a letter that we would want toc submit.

JUDGE CORBETT: Again, for’the same

reason that I could not consider the letter from the

Digtrict Justice, I can not consider any petitions ox
any letters from other parties who are not here present

today to testify. I'm sorry, buz I'm bound by the

rules of evidence.
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MS. LESKO: That's fine. 1It's just
showing that we really are a par:z of Ebensburg/Centréi'
Cambria school.

MS. KNIGHT: I think we would stipulate

llthat we have no evidence to the contrary.

JUDGE CORBETT£ I don't think that's‘an
issue. |

MS. LESKO: I doﬁ’t know if this might
:hélp or show interest in the area, I tried to
compile --- it's very rbugh. These are businesses that
work cut of their homes and have neéés for calling 472.
This 1s a list of 40 out of the home businesses in
vVinCo. The second is the list of 40 businesses that I
guess would have the Better Business Bureau I.D. Number
and so forth, also in the Vinco area. And I did
contact them either directly or by phone. Each
|verifying that they feel it is a haraéhlp'cn them ---.
MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor, I object to that

testimony. I have no objection that she can verify ---

llthat she put together a list as long as I can

Cross-Examine on it. But beyond that saying what her
conversation with them is cleariy ig hearsay testimony
prejudicial to my client without having each person

‘available for Cross-Examination.

JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Lesko, I understandg
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that you're not an attorney. However, there are some

limits that I have to abide by and the Commission has

to abide by in these kinds of cases. When you get into
a situation where you're testifying as to what other

people have told you, then we have a hearsay problem.

‘Those people usually have to be here and be subject to

Crosg-Examination. So fcor that reason, I'm sorry, but

I can not consider the information that you want to

llgive me at this point concerning what those people have

MS. LESKO: Okay. Would it simply be

possible to be included that there are a number of
businesses in Vinco that feel it is an economic

hardship not having access to Ebensburg.

JIDGE CORBETT: Well, see, I think you're

asking the same thing and it's based upon what other

people have told you. And those people aren't here
subject to Cross-Examination, And that's a prcblem.

56 1 can't consider that.

MS. ENIGHT: In addition,‘Your Honor, we
did go to Johnstown and have a public input hearing.
' JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Anything
further, then, Ms. Lesko?
MS. LESKO: No.‘ That's all.
JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Kaschalk, I believe I
Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
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stopped you at one point that you wanted to make a

statement after listening to the testimony of Ms. Ryan.

Now is the opportunity. Do you have a statement or

Ffurther cestimmny that vou'd like to give after

listening to the testimony of Ms. Ryan?

MS. KASCHALK: Yes. I have a few points

to make.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right.
FURTHER DIRECT TESTIMONY

MS. KASCHALK: For one, it's very obvious

that the Vinco area, Mineral Point area is rural versus

the rest of the ~-- basically the Johnstown North is

rural. And not as vastly populated as Westmwont,

Geistown, Johnstown and Benscreex. 1'd also like to
add that Westmont, Johnstown, Benscreek and Geistown
are more closer to each other in miles than the

Johnstown North area is. Myself, I grew up in

Johnstown at a 536 NNX and my family thinks it's very

far to come to my home which is 2¢ minutes away from

them and I live in the Johnstown North area.
This ig --- you know, we'lre living in a

small area here where people don't travel very readily

and so therefore, many people, the majority, you know,

you have five different areas set up in that central

|office. Four of the offices are very close to each
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other and this Johnstown North is considered the
boendecks. Sorry for my slang, to most of those people
in Westmont, Johnstown, Benscreek and'GéistOWn; T
could also say that also with the people I work with,

they think that if they have to go to Ebensburg that it

pretty far.

MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor, objection.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. There was some.

‘||hearsay in there. We will in this instance, we'll

overrule the objection but again, Ms. Kaschalk, if you

could give us information concerning your personal

experience.

MS. KASCHALK: I was just trying to push

|the point that we're talking rural versus ncn-rural and

Johnstown North is rural and Westmont, Geistown and

Benscreek are non-rural. There's a higher population

density in those areas and less of a population density

in Johnstown North. Again, I don't have any studies to

prove that but I'm sure there are studies available.

Sorry I didn't pull that as information. And I think

with saying that the difference between rural and

non-rural, the traffic between Johnstown and Ebensburg,

again, would be limited because of those densely
||populated areas in the Central Office, the Johnstown

{{North arca is far away for their consideration.
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I'd also like to say that I thirnk the

study 1s limited. The data ~--- 1 would think that they

would be able to have better studies that cculd pull

data based on the NNX for that. I think that the phone

corpanies are quite technically advanced and, you know,

the studies may be able to be pulled on NNX's to

demonstrate a higher calling rate in our small 322 area

llto the Ebensburg area.

- JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Does that then

include your testimony then, Ms. Kaschalk?

MS., KASCHALK: Yes.

JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Knight, do you have

any Cross-Examination on that?

MS. KNIGHT: Just a couple of guestions.

FURTHER CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MS. KNIGHT:

o] Ms. Kaschalk, we have been talking sort of

conventionally about the Vinco, Mineral Point area.

And I know that a map was put into evidence at the

public irput hearing. But do you have a definition of

jlwhat is encompassed in that area?

A The --- excuse me. Are you talking JSohnstown
North?
¢ No. I'm asking ycu what you mean when you

say Vinco, Mineral Point areas?
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A I'm talking Johnstown North because --- I‘m

not talking Johnstown, Westmont, Benscreek or Geistown.

I'm talking Johnstown North.

G Well, before you got this t-estimonyg would I
be correct that you were unaware there was a central
offide called Johnstown North?

A Correct.

o What did you define Vinco énd Mineral Point

as before you knew there was a Johnstéwn North central

office?
A Correct.
Q No. I said what did you define 1t as when

you referred to it? What did you wean?

A As'ﬁar as what did I mean by saylng Vinco and

‘Mineral Point?

0 Yes.

A ‘I'm meaning, because I'm‘looking at this map,

the Johnstown North area, I'm meaning the area that

would desire to have toll calls to Ebensburg.‘ There
would be more of a desire for those people in that
central office rather than the people in Johnstown,

Westment, Geistown and Benscreek. We are closely

located to Ebensburg in the Vinco, Mineral Point or

a/k/a Johnstown North area.
., Okay. But you did not answer my question
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which was, before you knew there was a Johnstown North

central office, are you confining your remarks only to

‘the people who live in those two communities or were

you previously when you filed the Complaint for
example, and said I live in the Vinco, Mineral Poing
area?

a I was confining it to Vinco, Mineral Point

because, again, I'm from Johnstown and I don't know all

of the small little areas that may make up Johnstown

North and I hbnestly --~ I'm looking for 2419 Swigle
Mountain Road and my deighbors‘
0 And you can't quantify how many people you

think are affected by -- would potentially'be included

when you say Vinco, Mineral Point?

A No, I can't quantify that because Mireral

Point actually stretches between two different

townships. You know, there is Jackson Township and

Croyle Township. 1 learned that also by trying to

késtablish trash pickup in my house. The differences in
the expense for Mineral Point -~- Jackson Township
versus Mineral Point, Croyle Township. But that's a
 who1e other story. I'm basically new to‘the atea and
rfeel that the Mineral Point/Vincé area basis a lot of
their daily lives on business done in Ebensburg and

therefore I feel that calling should be local.
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MS. KNIGHT? Your Honor, that answers my
questioﬁ‘

JUDGE CORBETT: Let her finish her
answé: « |
BY MS. KNIGHT:

Q Would you agree theﬁ that defining what

customerS‘might be effected in this area is reaily not
susceptible to precise definition?

A pDefinition of Johnstown North; is that what

you're saying?

Q No. No. Definition of the Vinco, Mineral
Point area?

A My concerns are for Vinco, Mineral Point.

That was my primary concern. Looking at the map I am

\part of Johnstown North. I do not know what

encompasses Johnstown North although I know I am part

of the membership there ag far as Verizon defines’it~
MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor, if you could

direct her to answer}my question which is would she

agree that defining what it encompassed in the

Vinco/Mineral Point area, not mentioning Johnstown

North, is not susceptible to precise definition?

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. €Can you answer the

|question, Ms. Kaschalk?

MS. KASCHALK: Well, yes. I agree.
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MS. KNIGHT: I have no further guestions.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. All right. Ms.

Knight has indicated she has no further questions.

Anything further then, Ms. Knight, from your side? Ms.

Lesko, ycu had your hand up. 1s there something you

wanted -~~~

MS. LESKO: Excuse me, Your Honor.

Pogsibly I could help. I think by gquantifying, we

mean ---.
MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor, this is totally
out of order.

MS. LESKO: -~~~ solely for 322 exchange

[land those were the only people I polled and I think if
you're interested in quantity or population, I did

loffer the census map of Vinco which the population is

just short 5,000 and it includes 2,000 households.
| JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Anything
Eurther then, Ms. Kaight?
MS. KNIGHT: I have nothing, Your Honor.
JUDGE CORBETT: At this point, do the

parties want to make a closing statement? Did you

contemplate making a closing statement this morning or

do you simply just want to close the record at this

ipoint and I'll write the decision?

MS., LESKO: I just want to say thank yocu
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’ﬁor’everyone conming and trying to help and I'm sorry 1

{lwasn't real organized.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Go ahead, Ms.

| Knight .

MS, KNIGHT: I was just going to make a

short closing statement but obviously, Ms. Kaschalk

‘shou;d proceed.

JUDGE CORBETT: No. I think you can make
your closing statement and then the party with the
burden of proof has the last word.

MS. KNIGHT: Youxr chdx, I understand

from the testimony and both today as well as at the
public input hearing, that people who filed complaints

in this case and have testified, view themselves as

having completely different needs from the vast

majority of the customers in the Johnstown exchange.

First of all, I don't believe that the testimony shows

that their needs are that different.

For example, today Ms. Kaschalk

testified that she makes loads of calls to Johnstown.

The question is whether the regulations contemplate

being able to look at every possible subset within an

exchange and who knows how many there are, of péople

‘who have differing needs from the majority of the

exchange. However, the exchange is designed to
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encompass a certain area and it can't be parsed out

infinitesimally to tailor the calling area to each

llindividual virtuaily taking this to it's logical
extreme every person who is in the exchange may have

differingvneeds,

The sociological factors that may drive

where people call change constantly. There probably

wasn't a Super Wal-Mart ten years ago. The school

district clearly became ~--- who knows when that was

formed visa vis when the Johnstown exchange was put
together. But that's the whole point of having the EAS

regulations. There has to be an objective Way to look

at what the calling patterné are. AsiMs‘_Ryan
itestified, some of the information simply can'‘t be
'céptured, Héwever, the regﬁlationg are what we have to
deal with. But Ms. Ryan even went the extra step of
looking at what the call rates were for one particular
central mffice, keeping in mind that relief,haé never
:been; nor has the Commission's regulations contemplate
granting relief on that subse:t basis. BAnd still,
despite the testimony of the community of interest, the

calling rates were not high.

8o, Verizon North's positicn is

that the way the system is set up the relief has to

llbe --- the objective need is gathered on an
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exchange-wide basis. Relief has to be granted on an

excharge-wide basis. We acknowledge there may be

llsubsets of people whose needs aren't totally met.

However, to say that their needs are met are obviously

a grosg distortion of the record given both how many

access lines they have and the fact that there's
testimony that they do call their own local calling

area for day-to-day needs.

That's my final statement, Ycur Honor.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Ms. Lesko, do

'you have a final statement to make?

MS. LESKO: Your Honor, this seems to he

a catch-22 that we're in. I do feel strongly, and I

know because I've lived there all my life, we are not

part of Johnstown. Saying that are calling rates are.

not high CO'Ebensburg, I can not yet fathom where that

information is coming from. I am single. I have no

children. I call Ebensburg all the time. My friends

are there. I went to school. My businesses are there.

My CPA is there. My financial advisor is there. These
I don't consider just persoral or social needs. I must

have these things. I must have a doctor. I must have

an attorney. I must have a CPA. I need a financial

‘advisor.

I went to school there because that's
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flhow it wasg set up and schools are not indiscriminately

districted. 'The major objective, I do admit, is

economy but also safety ig taken into a big

consideration talking to several administrators.

Particularly for our elementary students so that they
:get on those buses and get off at excuse me,

'respectable lengths of time and distances from school.

And what we are part of Ebenspurg and how this phone

line put in we could not estadblish when it was put in,

I don't know why it was put in that way. Many times I
know they're put‘in. Iit's easy for the company to put
in. :

MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor. I object to

that. There's no evidence in the record regarding

_that.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. It's true. 1It’s

not evidence. It's argument at this point. Anrd to the

extent that the argument is not supported by the

record, we will not consider it. But if you can

proceed, Ms. Lesko, based upon your recollection of

what is in the record.

MS. KNIGHT: I just think that as a group

Vinco has presented themselves in the community of
interest. We have shown that. We have shown economic

need. We have shown educational need. Looking at a
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map, shows geographic need for that access to

i} Ebensburg.

JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Kaschalk, you have
the last word.

‘MS. KASCHALK: Thank you. I just have a

few statements to make. I think that, you know, wmaybe
there should be another look at the Extended Area

|Service or actually which central office the --- and I

don't know if I should call it--- again, there are so

|many proximities. There are so many areas. It could
vbe called Mundy's Corner. It can be called Vinco. It
can be called Mineral Point. It can be called the 322
NNX, although 749 also :is included in that NNX and
‘maybe some others. I'm not sure. 8o it's hard for me
:tm define. T've been kind of pushed on trying‘to define

my area and who I am trying to discuss.

But again, I would also like to say

that, yes, the area that I'm speaking of which isg 2419

Swigle Mountain Road is not considered Johnstown. And

‘we are more an Ebensburg ~--- part of the Ebensburg

community. Our schools are there. My son's school bus

service is out of Ebensburg. Itt's not out of

Johnstown. Again, as Ms. Lesko said. BAll cf'cur'daily
needs are provided through businesses that are located

in the Bkensburg area. Location, location, location.
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Vinco is not a metropolis as far as successful

businesses go and Ebensburg at this point is just

starting to grow as far as successful businesses.

There are two airports here in Cambria

County. I work across the street from one that's

struggling to survive and the other, which is in

Ebensburg on Route 22 is trying to sell their land so

|that they can bring businesses in because their is no
I financial growth for them. But I am working in a place

‘that is local to my calling but my own personal needs

are provided by Ebensburg. I don't know if there would

be -~-- how they could reassess. It's just unfcrtunate
that it seems like we're up there in this little
Northern Johnstown area that really is not connected or

tied to Johnstown, Westmont, Geistown and Benscreek.

I found out whenever I was builﬁing my

home in the Mineral Point area that I had problems even

having my land assessed because ---.

MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor -«-.

JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Kaschalk, you're

getting into additional matters.

MS. KASCHALK: Okay. I'm getting into

political things.

JUDGE CORBETT: No. No, I'm not talking

about political things, I'm talking about additional
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matters that you hadn't testified to earlier and the

:problem is that this is not evidence at this point.

This is argument based upon facts not in evidernce.

MS. KASCHALK: I'm sorry. I apologize

for that then. 1I've not had much practice in the court

- TOom.

JUDGE CORBETT: That's all right.

~ MS. KASCHALK: Nonetheless, my biggest

point is is that we're a rural area outside of

Johnstown that uses Ebensburg, which was once very

rural and it's trying to turn a little bit more

commercial. That's where our needs are satisfied for

our daily lives and you may be caliling i1t a personal
need., My personal calls you had mentioned weré‘made in
mainly in Johnstown. Well, I was born and raised
there. My mother lives there and my aunts andkﬁncles
and cousins and my children's aunts and uncles live
there also.’

So, yes, 1 have a complete tie to
Johnstown. I'm not saying that I don't have a tie to
the place I live but I happen to live in an area that

my in-laws are also local te me and their family. - But

I'd also like to stress that Ebenéburg can call my

house toll free. It's a toll free call for Ebensburyg

to call my home. But I cannot call Ebensburg. I

Commonwealth Court Reporting Company
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cannot return their phone call as a toll-free call.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Does that conclude

yvour remarks then, Ms. Kaschalk?

MS. KASCHALK: Yes, it does.
JUDGE CORBETT: So the parties understand

the procedure from this point, I will wait to receive

the copy of the transcript from today's hearing. That

ltranscript should arrive in this office within the next

three or four weeks. As my schedule permits, I will

git down and begin drafting a decision in this case

twhen that transcript comes in. My decision will be

filed with the Commigsion in Harrisburg. Within 90

‘days after receipt of the transcript. You'll receive a

copy of that Decision directly from the Commission in

Harrisburg. If you disagree with anything that is

stated in the Decision, you have the right to file what

are called exceptions.

There will be an instructional letter

that accompanies the Decision which outlines for you

;the procedure to follow if you wish to file exceptions;
Please note that the exceptions must be filéd withain
the deadline specified in the instructional letter.
Are there any questions with regard to the procedure

from this point?

MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor, I only have one
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additional note and that is if you would like I will

make a copy‘af Ms. Kaschalk's signature on the

l|Agreement to Comply just so your record is complete.

JUDGE CORBETT: That's fine. You can

make that copy and send it to me. I would appreciate

|| that .

MS. KNIGHT: Very good.

JUDGE CORBETT: Any question with regard

to procedure from this point forward? Okay. Thank you
all for your patience and cooperation. I'll be very
frank and honest and open with you all. This is a

,'difficnlt cage. Whichever way I decide this case, it's

going to be very difficult because we‘re dealing with
the regulations of the Commission which call fer an
exchange-wide review of the situation and I have no

doubt that there is some interest in Vinco for

toll-free calling to Ebensburg. But how that fits in
to the overall outline of how this particular exchange

18 to be regulated, that's a matter that I have to look

at and then the Commission has to look at. This is a

very difficult case. [ will do zhe best I can and

you'll receive me decision in due course. Thank you

all. The hearing is now adjourned. Good day to you

VMS; Kaschalk.

MS. KASCHALK: Thank you.
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MS. KNIGHT: Thark you, Your Honor.

(Whereupon, at 12:14 p.m., the hearing

‘was adjourned. )}
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Please state your narne and business address.
My name is Regina Ryan, and my business address is 1717 Arch Strect, Philadelphia, PA

19103.

By whom are you are employed and in what capacity?

f am employed by Verizon Pennsylvania Inc. (“Vesizor. PA”) as Senior Staff Consultant.

How long have you been employed by Verizon PA?
I have been with Verizon PA (and its predecessors) for 22 years in a variety of disciplines
and deparanents. [ have been in my present position since 2601, T am responsible for both

Verizon PA and Verizon North Inc. (*Verizon North”).

What aré: your responsibilities as Senior Staff Censuliant?

One of the areas for which 1 have responsibility is for Exchange Services planning,
introduction of new services, investigation of customer requests for Extended Area Service,
administration of exchange boundaries, and the preparation, filing and interpretation of
Exchange Service tariffs that Verizon PA and Verizon North make wnh the Pennsylvania

Public Utility Commussion (“Commission™). -~

What is the purpose of your testimony in this proceéding?
The purpose of my testimony is to describe generally what an “exchange” and a “local
service area” represent and, in particular, the exchanges and local service areas to which the

Complainants, Linda Lesko and Maryann Kaschalk, belong. I also will identify the options
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theoretically available to provide what the Complainants have requested and the reasons

why none of those options is warranted in this proceeding,

What is an “exchange”?
An “exchange” is the fundamental rate division for providing telephone service. The
exchange in which a customer is Jocated determinies what services are available 1o the
customer and the rates the customer pays 'fox: those services. For example; the monthly rate
that Verizon North charges for access to the telephone network vares throughout
Pennsylvania based on the exchange in which a customer is located. An exchange also
determines where a customer can call ona ioﬁ-frcc basis. Verizon North has 102 exchanges
in Pcnnsyl&ania,

I cannot overemphasize the imponancé of viewing and accepting the conbepc of |

exchanges as the fundamental unit of telephone service. With the proliferation of cellular

telephones and other technologies, it may be tempting 1o overlook the fact that exchanges

are our design unit -- that is, we plan landline facilities based on servicing the area

comprising the exchange. There is a growing tendency to view the structure as unwieldy or

just artificial, but the exchange is our essential buﬁding block.

What is the significance of a customer’s locatioh within a particular exchange?

The most sxgmﬁcam consequence of being in a particular exchange is an economic one - -« a
customner's exchange determines the rate the customer pays fcr local usage packages and
,whether particular calls the customer places are considered local calls or toll calls.

How does a customer’s exchange determine the rate that the custorner pays for local usage

packages?

(6]
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Under Verizon North’s tariffs, the rates for each exchange are established on the basis of the
number of telephone access lines (main stations) in the local service area. Each exchange is
placed in a rate group according to the number of weighted access lines that can be calied
without a toll charge. Verizon North currently has six (6) rate groups. The rate for each rate

group réﬂects the value of local calling ability based on the number of access lines in an

exchange, plus application of a weighting factor which reflects the value of distance

between an exchange and any additional excﬁanges. included in the local service area.

How does 2 customer’s exchange determine whether a call is a local call or a toll call?

Each exchange has its own “local calling area,” which is the area in which residential

customers who have subscribed to Verizon North’s “Flat Rate Extended Area Service”

can, with payment of the tariffed monthly rate associated with that calling package, place
an unlimited number of uncounted and untimed calls within the customer’s “local calling
arez.” This service package is referred to as “flat rate” service. The “local calling area”

for most exchanges includes not only the exchange itself, but other exchanges as well.

Some customers find it more economical to pay for calls within their locai calling
area. Verizon North customers who do not wish to have Flat Rate Service, niay eléct a
measured Ioéal calling option known as “Metered Service” or “Usage Sensitive Service,”
if available. “Metered Se‘:ryice‘” allows a customer to maké untimed calls within his or
her local calling area at a ’taxiffed rate of $.07 pef call during peak hours énd $~03S per
call during off-peak hours. “Usage Sensitive Servic&’ consists of é monthly charge and

charges per call based on time and distance.
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By contrast to these local area calling alternatives, calls to locations outside of a
customer's local calling area are known as “toll calls,” and are charged separately under
Verizon North's Commission«approxfed Message Toll Telephone Service table of fates.
Each toll call is separately itemized on a customer’s bill, and the amount charged for any call

depends on its duration, the time of day and day of the week when the call is placed, and the

distance between the toll rate center of the customer's exchange and the toll rate center of the

exchange where the call terminates.

How did Verizon North determine what each exchange’s local calling area should include?

Typically, the reason a particular exchange was designed,rin a particular way has not been

 memorialized in company records, but the basic approach was to define a local calling area

for each exchange which was extensive enough so that the large majority of the customers in
the exchange could meet their day-to-day calling needs without incurring toll charges. To
determine the extent of a local calling area, the calling patterns of customers were reviewed

and analyzed.

We céminue to provide local calling areas designed to méét the needs ’c}f most
customers within éur exchange. However, logic and experience demonstrate that the
places that customers tend to call can depend largely upon where they are located within
the exchange, where their relatives, friends, and business relationships are Iocaied,, and
where their shopping is done. Of course, these factors are not necéssarily constant over
time. For instance, a large number of customers may tend to call one area for shopping
and business needs, but that can change as bissinesses and shopping areas change and

customer preferences change in response 1o a changing business environment.
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That certainly appears to be a factor in this éase. Several witnesses at the public
input hearing testified about thé Super WalMart in Ebensburg, as well as other
commercial development along the Routes 22 and 422 coridor near Ebensburg.
Obviously that development is relatively recent, certainly more recent than the origin of
the Johnstown exchange. Likewise, it appears that large consolidated school districts
which were formed over the last 30-40 years were designed without considering local
versus toll calling areas. Yet we have found that many schools do nci provide toil-free
numbers where there are areas in their districts which cannot call toil-free. Finally, some
customers in an exchange may elect to shop or visit doctors or do business in

communities outside of their local calling area.

It is, of course, virtually impossible to design local calling areas which will meet
all of the calling habits of every customer in a particular exchange. That is why the
Commission developed regulations to identify when a local calling area is deemed to be

insufficient.

Once a local calling area has been established for a particular exchange, under whét‘
circurnstances does Verizon North change or enlarge the local calling area?

The tocal calling area should be enfarged only if the existing calling area is so insufficient as
to lead to the conclusion that Verizon North is not providing adequate telephone service to
its customers in the affected exchange. The primary objective criteda that we examine and
hold to are those set forth in the Commission's regulations on “Extended Area Service”

(“EAS") at 52 Pa, Code §§63.71-63.77. The purpose of these regulations strike a balance

between custormers’ need for local calling area and telephone company’s duty to provide flat

rate calling in lieu of toll calling. In addition, where we receive a request for a change in a
5
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customer's local calling area, we do not examine that request in isolation, because we feel it

- is necessary to look at the consequences that actwn taken with respect 1o one excnange may

have on othier exchanges, and on Verizon \Iorth and its customers asa whole

Ta what exchange do the Complainants belong?

They are in Verizon North’s Johnstown exchange.

Can you describe generally the Johnstown exchange?
The Johnstown exchange is located in Cambria County in central Pennsylvania. It covers

about 142 square miles.

What 15 the local area calling for the Johnstown exctange?

The local area calling for the Johnstown exchange includes the foilowing exchanges:

Johnstown, Beaverdale, Davidsville, Nanty Glo, Seward, South Fork, and Windber.

Can you identify and describe the document that has been marked as Verizon North
ExhibitNo.1?

Verizon North Exhibit No. 1 is a rap prépared under my supervision that depicts the local
calling area for the Johnstown exchengs, The Johwstown exchange is hi ghhghted in yeliow,

and the other exchanges included in Johnstown local c’:‘aﬂingka’rea ts hughlighted in blue.

So residence subscribers in the Johnstown exchange are able to call the exchanges in blue
and yellow on this exhibit for a flat fee?

Yes.
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What are the rates for a Johnstown customer?

A residential Johnstown customer pays $13.80 per tmonth for a dial tone line and an

unlimited local calling area package. Residential customers also may elect to have the

measured service. Some customers find it more economical to pay for calls within their

local calling area on an individual basis.

How many square miles does the local calling area Johnstown cover?

The Johnstown exchange’s local calling aréa covers apjproximately 456 square miles.

How r’riany access lines are in the Johnstown exchange?
There are [START PROPRIETARY] [END PROPRIETARY] access lines in the
Johnstown exchange. However, in the case of the Johnstown exchangeﬂ,-'there are several

central offices comprising the entire exchange. One of those central offices serves the

Vinco area. It is called Johnstown Norh. The central office has [START

PROPRIETARY] [END PROPRIETARY] access lines.- That is not in addition to

the total number of access lines, but a part of the total number.

Can Johnstown customers receive Lifeline and Universal Telephone Assistance Plan
(“UTAP") to assist them in paying their telephone bills?
Yes, if qualified, a Johnstown custamer"can réceive a $9.00 Lifeline credit each month and

also have the option of requesting UTAP funding to assist the subscriber.

What is your understanding of the relief Ms. Lesko and Ms. Kaschalk are seeking?

7 .
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The Complainants would like the local calling area of the Johnstown exchange expanded to

include Verizon PA’s Ebensburg exchange.

In theory, what actions are available to provide the relief requested by the Complainants?
There are two kinds of relief that would reduce or eliminate the applicéthrx of toll charges to
ealls placed from the Johnstown exchange to the Ebensburg exchange Thev are (1) EAS

and (2) an Gpwnal calhng plan (“OCP™),

You earlier cited the Commission's regulations on EAS. Can you describe generéily what
those regulations provide?

The Commission's regulations on Extended Area Service required that Verizon North
produce and file with the Commussion periodic | point-to«point studies of tol} traffic for routes
between contxguous cxchanges and for routes between non-contiguous exchunbes that have

toll rate centers that are within sixteen. miles of one another. The regulatons further

' required that the toll traffic usage studies be evaluated to ascertain whether either an OCP or

non-optional EAS should be implemented under certain circumstances.

What is Extended Area Service and under what circumstances is it ava‘ilable?
As defined by the Comumission's regulations at 52 Pa. Code §§63.71-63.77, EAS is “[t]he '
gxpansion of a local calling area to include additional exchanges.” In the context of the

Complainants’ requests, EAS would involve the expansion of the local calling area for the

“Johnstown exchange to include the Ebensburg exchange.

Under the Comrussion’s regulations, EAS must be considered where three

conditions are satisfied. The first of the conditions is what may be referred to as a
‘ 8
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 “proxirmity” requirement; that is, the calling and called exchanges either must be contiguous
p g -hang must be

or have toll rate centers that are within sixteen miles of each other. Second, the calling
exchange’s average call rate to the called exchange must equal or exceed 5.5 messages per
line per month. Third, at least 50% of the customess in the calling exchange must call the

called exchange per month.

Have each of these three conditions been satisfied with the Johnstown exchange as the

“calling ex,chahge” and the Ebensburg exchange as the “called‘exchaﬁge?’

No, neither the calling volumes nor the percentage of customers making calls meet the
thresholds set forth in the Commission’s regulations and, therefore, do not justfy

consideration of providing EAS.

Please explain.

In order for Verizon North and the Commission to determine on a periodic basis whether
EAS or an OCP is caﬁed for, the Commission’s regulations require that Verizon Nonh
produce the toll traffic studies that I previously described. Because of a moratorium

ordered by the Commission, the last official toll traffic study was done in 1997, At that

“time, the criteria in the EAS regulations were not satisfied.

What do those éall‘ing rates and percentages of customers calling signify?
The significance of measuring the calling rate is that it is a prdxy for “need” to call. If
there is a compelling need, people will make calls and pay the toll. The number of calls

per access line reflects daily decisions by customers that they need to make a call.
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The percentage of customers is a safeguard so that just a few customers can't
skew the calling rates. In other words, the need must be widespread, and not confined to
a small segment of customers. I this case, it is apparent that céﬂing from the Johnstown
exchange to ‘thé Ebensburg exchange is not widespread but correlates to location within

the Johnstown exchange. The callers probably are typified for the most part by the

| complainants and those who testified at the public input hearing.

What is an OCP and under what circumstan;:es is it available?

An OCP is an altémative to EAS that the Commission’s regulations require to be made
available where the average monthly calling freqﬁency is at least two calls per access line
(as opposed to 5.5 calls for Extended Area Service), and where at least 25% of the access.
lines in the calling exchange have placed calls to the ‘called exchange p‘er month. Where
thés’e criteria are met, Verizon North %md Verizon PA are required to offer to customers
within the calling exchange  tariff option that will reduce the charges for calls they make
to the called exchange. Unlike EAS, however, an OCP does riot ~<:;§pand the local calling
aré& for the exchange. Verizon North and the Commission rely on the same traffic usage

studies used for EAS to determine whethet an OCP must be made available.

Did calling rates support the provision of an optional calling plan for the Johnstown
exchange to any other exchange?

No.

Are there other competing toll carriers handling intralLATA toll calling originating in the
Johnstown exchange?
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Yes, now there are competing toll carriers, although the number of lines each served is

considered to be proprietary by those carrers.

Do you consider cellular calling competition for your toll market?

Yes, more and more customers are using cellular services as an alternative to toll.

Is there currently local competition in the Johnstown exchange?

Yes.

Has Verizon North analyzed costs that it would experience if EAS were implemented
from Johnstown to Ebensburg?

There are three major components of costs: (1) lost tol: ‘and access charge revenue; (2)
capital costs (i.e., ’additional equipment and facilities); and (3) expenses caused by

regulatory requirements.

Can you identify these costs for the route in question?

Yes. Lost toll and access revenue would be [START PROPRIETARY[

[END PROPRIETARY]

“What types of new facilities would be required?
The facilities are digital trunk interfaces, fiber cable, fiber terminal equipment. |
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So, if EAS were granted, VerzonNorth will experience about [START
PROPRIETARY]  [END PROPRIETARY] in one time costs?

Correct.

And around [START PROPRIETARY]

[END PROPRIETARY] in annual
revenue {oss and recurring increased operating and maintenance k

Yes, that’s right.

What is the position of Verizon North regarding this case?

That the EAS Quantitative standards have not beer. met. Furthermore, the calling needs
expressed by many of the witnesses reflect personal calling preferences 6r circumstances,
Thc’f: Johnstown exchange is large. The benefit of that expansiveness is that there is a
large calling area within the exchange itself. The downside is that calling pattierns within
the exchanges have a higher likelihood of not being homogeneous. That is the case for
the Vinco area. It is part of the Johnstown exchange, but sees itself as having different
needs and wants from’tbe exchange as a whole. The 'regulatory framewoerk is not set up
to respond to small calling subsets within an exchangc. The telephone system, as [

testified before, uses the exchange as the basic building block.

If we examine the criteria set forth in Section 63.77, I submit that the complainants
have not shown (1) a community of interest between the Johnstown eﬁchange'as a whole
and the Ebensburg area, (2) that the lack of EAS impairs the economy of the area, and/or
(3) that no options to EAS exist, especially considering testimony regarding the availability

of calling cards which allow calling to Ebensburg for a few cents per minute.
: ' 12
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‘However, if EAS were granted - - and again Verizon North does not ,suppo’rt that
expansion - - then we submit that Verizon North should be allowed ‘t‘bf recover its toll and
access fee loss, as well as its one-time costs and new operations and maintenance costs.
Because we cannct confine those costs to the customers in the Vinco area - again we must
treat the exchange as a whole - - they would be recovered from all the customers in the
Johnstown exchange. Based on the total number of customers in the Johnstown exchange,
we would propose a one-time surcharge of $1.50 on each access line the first year after EAS

is granted and a $1.00 annual surcharge thereafter.

Does this conclude your testimony?

Yes.
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